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Dear parents and carers 

It has been eventful few weeks at Dryandra Primary School with lots of exciting things happening to enrich the learning of our  

students.  

Firstly, I would like to congratulate the students from Room 1 and Room 2 for an excellent assembly item last week. What great singers 

we have! Thank you for reinforcing our ‘Working Together Wallaby’ value and highlighting our expectation of packing our things away 

when finished. It was pleasing to see that classes are explicitly teaching and reinforcing our behaviour expectations. This is a  

sensational effort! Thank you to Mrs Bradstreet, Mrs Warr and Mr Plummer for their efforts. Well done! 

 

WA BALLET VISIT  

Our students have been very fortunate to have participated in a dance program last week. We had 30 students involved in a week long 

workshop coordinated by the WA Ballet. Our students performed superbly. They impressed the dance teachers with their persistence, 

attitude and positive approach. Well done! Next week these students will be seeing a performance of ‘The Nutcracker’ at His Majesty’s 

Theatre. I am sure that the students will be in for a wonderful treat! Thank you to Mrs Kroczek for organising this wonderful  

experience for our students.  

 

FACTION CRICKET COMPETITION AND INTERSCHOOL CRICKET COMPETITION- DEC 4 2020.  

Last Friday, our students participated in a faction cricket competition. This was a great way for our students to participate in an activity 

which is not something that they would normally undertake. Next week our school is hosting an interschool cricket carnival. Parents 

are welcome to attend. This is a wonderful way of promoting our school in the community. Thank you to Mr McGeever and all of the 

other teachers who have supported this event for our school.  

 

FATHERING PROJECT 2021 

Our school will be participating in the Fathering Project next year. This is being coordinated by our chaplain, Mr David Ward. Did you 

know that;  

fathers impact academic, social and emotional wellbeing of their children; 

effective fathering can help to increase self-esteem and resilience in kids; 

family and school connectedness impacts on levels of emotional problems in youth and  

fathers impact enjoyment of school and likelihood of behaviour issues.  

With such an important role that fathers can have on the social and academic development of their children, it is important that 

schools offer an opportunity of providing support and information. Initially we would create opportunities for our ‘dads or father  

figures’ to get together socially and talk about ways that your children can be support. We are thrilled that we can begin to create this 

opportunity for our school community. If you are interested in finding out some more information or would like to be involved in some 

way, please let Mr Ward know by ringing the school office.  

 

WHAT WOULD YOU LIKE TO SEE?  

What would you like to see?  

We are also interested in hearing suggestions about how to increase parent participation and involvement in our school. What would 
you like to see our school do? I am always open to suggestions about how we can make our school a better place. Please don’t hesitate 
to send me an email on paul.biemmi@education.wa.edu.au  or make an appointment so that we can consider your suggestion.  
 

 

mailto:paul.biemmi@education.wa.edu.au


ASSEMBLY NEWS 

This assembly has been presented by our Year 1 students from Rooms 1 and 2 . For week 4 and 5 our school PBS focus was 
working together- we learn to pack away when we are finished. To help us pack away we learnt the song Clean it up. It was 
really hard to learn all the words and to sing them quickly but we persisted until we could do it. We still make a mess  
sometimes at school but we always clean it up quickly by working as a team. 

Congratulations to these students 

for winning  a certificate 

Pre Primary -  Mrs Wallace 

Zamzam Zamzam, Hamza Hashi,  

Yohannes Asressa & Leon Curoski 

Year 1 Room 1 -  Mrs Bradstreet 

Emily Steinberger & Ava Miller 

Year 1 Room 2 -  Mrs Warr /Mr Plummer 

Yagmur Siringul & Ahmad Alshami 

Year 2 Room 5 -  Ms Dunstan/Mr McGeever 

Shevayah Bennell & Liam McDonagh 

Year 2/3 Room 8 -  Mrs Fairhead/Ms Van Dyken 

Athena Findlay, Emilee Foster,  

Isaac Ashenafe & Mustafa Cocen 

Year 3 Room 9 -  Mr Cumming 

Fatima Methri & Silas Foster 

Year 4 /5 Room 16 -  Mrs Reza Zadeh/ 

Ms Salame 

Makayla Sariago, Noah Kuek & Lian Hlawn Ceu 

Years 4/5 Room 17 -  Ms Walters 

Mi Sandi Htun, Mohammad Elkadiri  

& Benjamin Maung 

Years 6 Room 18 -  Ms Young 

Lesharn Dimer, Roman Costa-Neimann  

& Adam Elkadiri 

LOTE– Ms Salame 

Noor Hamdan Room 17 & Adam Elkadiri  Room 18 

CANTEEN - Mrs Trichet 

Katrina Nguyen Room 1 & Mehreen Kaur  Room 8 

 

 

END OF THE YEAR EVENTS- BOOK AWARDS, GRADUATION AND CHRISTMAS CONCERT.  
Please be aware that many of the end of year events need to consider the Phase 4 restrictions of COVID 19. Some of our 
events may require you to be outside of the undercovered area so that we can manage the restrictions that are imposed. 
Please be patient as we attempt to accommodate the various features which are designed to keep our staff, students and  
parents safe. I look forward to seeing you all as we commence the countdown to the end of the year and celebrating our  
wonderful achievements.  
 
Thank you  
Paul Biemmi 
Principal  



Australian Maths Competition   

 Six of our most talented mathematicians from Year 6 Ms Young's class were entered in the Australian Maths Competition. 
At this week’s assembly we presented our students with their awards. 
Calvin Nguyen achieved in the top 5% nationally. Nikolina Ivaneza achieved in the top 20% nationally. 
Jamie Nguyen ,Charles Rashidi, Aliakbar Alweisawi and Artan Belica,  all received proficient at a Year 6 level awards.  
Congratulations to all students on their wonderful achievement in Maths this year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 

DECEMBER  

Tue 1 Chance to Dance Excursion 

Fri 4 Interschool Cricket Carnival Year 6 

Tue 8 Kindy & Pre Primary Assembly 9.00am 
Class Book awards 
Thank you morning tea 10.30am 

Wed 9 Year 6 Swan Valley end of year  
excursion 9.30am 

Thur 10 Year 6 Graduation Ceremony  
5.00pm-7.00pm 

Tue 15 Whole school Christmas concert 
1.45pm 

Thur 17 Reward activity 
End of year 

2021  
JANUARY 

 

Wed 27 Book orders to be collected between 
1.00pm-3.00pm from the Art room  

FEBRUARY   

Mon 1 Term 1 commences  

Positive Behaviour Support  
News 

Room 2 celebrated reaching an-
other 200 points this week by cooking 
Jack and the Beanstalk’s ‘magic bean min-
estrone soup’. It was lots of fun and the 
magic beans were extra delicious!  

 
 

 

 
 

Robert from Room 9 has earnt an  
amazing 246 tickets!!!!!  
Fantastic job,  
Robert!  
 

On the last day of the year, 17th December, Dryandra Primary School 
will have their annual ‘water slide’ day. It will be a whole school PBS 
reward for the students’, who have all worked so hard this year to 
display our caring, learning and working together values. We are 
super excited!! 

 

Warriapendi Dental Therapy centre -will be open until Friday 18th of December 2020. 
For emergency treatment during the school holidays the following clinics are open on different days- 
Monday 21st December 2020- Roseworth Dental Therapy Centre 93424657 
Tuesday 22 December 2020- Hillcrest Dental Therapy Centre 92717184 
Wednesday 23/12/2020 until Tuesday 26/01/2021- Mount Henry Dental Therapy Centre 93130552 (Closed on Public Holidays) 
Wednesday 27/01/21 until Friday 29/1/2021- Roseworth Dental Therapy Centre 93424657 
Warriapendi Dental Therapy Centre will reopen on Monday 1/2/21. 
For after-hours emergencies please call 1800 098 818 from 6.30pm and 8am. 
 
Please also note that students are still eligible to come to our dental clinic in High School until year 11. 
Thank you and we wish you all a safe and Merry Christmas and a happy new year. 



Out and about at Dryandra 

NAIDOC Week  
This is one of the NAIDOC  
activities set up by Mrs Bradstreet 
for Room 1 .  
Students Aarav, Philos and Emily 
made some of the words using the 
guide cards. 

November Aussie 
of the month 

winner 
Jacob Salton 

Faction Cricket 
competition 

Years 3-6 



Out and about at Dryandra Primary 

The year 4/5 girls club choreographed & performed a 

dance to celebrate NAIDOC 2020. With the help from 

Mrs Reza Zadeh & Ms Salame. 

Frederick from Kindy has been helping out his school  and the planet by col-

lecting and recycling containers. Collection boxes are around the school and 

we encourage our students and families to drop off their unwanted items. 

The boxes in the wet areas have photos of items that can be recycled. 

Our big collection bin is up in the office and when full ,is taken away and this 

earns the school  funds which are used around the school. 

Great work Frederick and his family. 

Chance to dance 
Incursion-D Block 

Kindy & Pre Primary 

getting messy with mud! 



 
 

 

 

JANUARY  

Mon 25 Office opens 8.30am- 4.00pm 

Tue 26 Office closed  

Wed 27 Office open 

Collect book orders from the Art Room 

from 1.00pm-3.00pm 

FEBRUARY  

Mon 1 School commences 2021 

Thurs 25 Assembly Room 18 

MARCH  

Mon 1  Labour Day Public Holiday 

Tues 2 School Development Day- No students 

Wed 17 School Board meeting 7.00pm 

Thur 18 Parent meetings 

Tues 23 School Photos 

Wed 25 Room 17 /Harmony Day assembly 

APRIL  

Thur 1 ANZAC Assembly 

Term 1 ends 

Fri 2 Good Friday 

Mon 19 Term 2 commences 

Mon 26 ANZAC Day public holiday 

MAY  

Thur 13 Room 16 Assembly 

JUNE  

Fri 4 School Development Day-No students 

Mon 7 WA Day Public Holiday 

Thur 10 Room 8 Assembly 

Wed 16 School Board meeting 7.00pm 

Mon 28 Student reports sent out 

JULY  

Fri 2 End Term 2 

  


